

MARK J. EDSALL, P.E., P.P. (NY, NJ & PA) MICHAEL W. WEEKS, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA) MICHAEL J. LAMOREAUX, P.E. (NY, NJ, PA, VT & VA) MATTHEW J. SICKLER, P.E. (NY & PA) PATRICK J. HINES

Main Office 33 Airport Center Drive Suite 202 New Windsor, New York 12553

(845) 567-3100 fax: (845) 567-3232 e-mail: mheny@mhepc.com

Principal Emeritus: RICHARD D. McGOEY, P.E. (NY & PA) WILLIAM J. HAUSER, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA)

TOWN OF NEWBURGH PLANNING BOARD TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS

PROJECT:

3 RIDGEVIEW DRIVE SUBDIVISION

PROJECT NO.:

PROJECT LOCATION:

SECTION 98, BLOCK 1, LOT 14.13

REVIEW DATE:

29 APRIL 2016

MEETING DATE:

5 MAY 2016

PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: WILLINGHAM ENGINEERING

- 1. The project has received ZBA variances for the existing encroachments on proposed Lot #1.
- 2. The project has identified that Lot #1, the parent parcel, is served by a subsurface sanitary sewer disposal system. It is now proposed that the lot connect to the Town of Newburgh Sanitary Sewer Collection System. A revised City of Newburgh Flow Acceptance letter for 2 houses must be received based on hydraulic loading from the residential structures.
- 3. A Public Hearing is required.
- 4. Town of Newburgh water and sewer notes have been added to the plans as previously requested.
- 5. Finished floor elevations for existing and proposed structures should be identified on the plans. Finished floor elevations should be coordinated with lowest sewerable elevations to conform that gravity flow to the sanitary sewer lines is available.

Respectfully submitted,

McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers, D.P.C.

Patrick J. Hines Principal



JPK APR -25₂₀₁₆

> 10 Main Street – Suite 321 New Paltz, NY 12561 T 845.255.0210 F 845.256.8110 www.willinghamengineering.com

APR 2 5 2016

April 21, 2016

Mr. John Ewasutyn, Chairman Town of Newburgh Planning Board 308 Gardnertown Road Newburgh, NY 12550

Re:

PB Project #: 2015-34

3 Ridgeview Drive Subdivision

2 – Lot Subdivision Town of Newburgh

Minor Subdivision Application

Dear Chairman Ewasutyn:

We respectfully submit a revised Subdivision Plan pertaining to the proposed 2 lot residential subdivision application for Gail MacDonald located on Ridgeview Drive. As the board may recall, the 0.72 acre lot contains an existing home and is proposed to be subdivided into two 0.36 acre residential lots. The project will be served by public water and sewer along Ridgeview Drive. The revised Subdivision Plan is in response to comments received by the Board at the January 7, 2016 Planning Board meeting and per comments prepared by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers.

The following documents are attached for the Board's review:

- Subdivision Plan S-1 (14 copies)
- Highway Department Memorandum dated April 21, 2016

The following is an item-by-item response to issues raised in the McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Memorandum dated January 7, 2016:

1. Willingham Engineering and the Applicant appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals on March 24, 2016 and received an area variance for the non-conforming front yard setback on proposed Lot 1.

- 2. The 'Lot Area Summary' table has been revised to indicate that the project is located within the R-3 zone.
- 3. Please see the attached Memorandum from the Highway Department dated April 21, 2016. We have also added additional details on the driveway (see comment 7 below).
- 4. A note has been added to the plans indicating that a stake out of the proposed house is required to be submitted to the building department prior to construction. We also moved the proposed house location more than 5 feet from the side yard setback further prevent any noncompliance issues.
- 5. Ridgeview Drive is not a private road, therefore 'Map Notes' item 7 has been removed from the plan.
- 6. Updated water and sewer notes have been added to the plans. Details relating to the proposed driveway have also been added.
- 7. Drainage at the proposed driveway has been addressed in the driveway details. Ridgeview Drive does not have roadside ditches, driveway culverts or a stormwater collection system. We are proposing a depression at the driveway entrance to convey drainage off of Ridgeview Drive and southeast, maintaining the current drainage pattern. A pavement replacement detail has been added to the plan for the utility connections.

We also note a revision regarding the existing septic discharge on the lot. We've come to understand that the central sewer system along Ridgeview Drive was installed after the Subdivision was constructed. Many homeowners connected to the system, however the home at 3 Ridgeview Drive did not. The approximate location of the existing septic system is shown on the plan. The existing system will be abandoned in accordance with Orange County Health Department standards and the existing home will be connected to the sewer main. The location of the existing sewer stub is shown on the plan (notes on the sewer stub location were recorded during installation and provided by a neighbor of Ms. McDonald).

Thank you for your consideration of this matter and we look forward to meeting with the Board. Please feel free to contact me at your convenience with any questions.

Sincerely,

Willingham Engineering, PLLC

Andrew Willingham, PE

NYS Professional Engineer No. 083984

cc: Gail MacDonald

Crossroads of the Northeast

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

90 GARDNERTOWN ROAD NEWBURGH, NEW YORK 12550

TELEPHONE 845-561-2177 FAX 845-561-8987

TODD DEPEW
HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT

TO:

John Ewasutyn, Planning Board Chairman

FROM:

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent

DATE:

April 21, 2016

RE:

3 Ridgeview Drive

I have inspected the sight and reviewed the plans for the 2 lot sub-division at 3 Ridgeview Drive Section 98, Block 1, Lot 14.3 and found that it is acceptable to the Highway Department.

If you have any further questions feel free to contact me at the above number. Thank you.

TD:ch



HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

90 GARDNERTOWN ROAD NEWBURGH, NEW YORK 12550

TELEPHONE 845-561-2177 FAX 845-561-8987

TODD DEPEN HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT

TO:

John Ewasutyn, Planning Board Chairman

FROM:

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent

DATE:

April 21, 2016

RE:

3 Ridgeview Drive



APR 2 5 2005

I have inspected the sight and reviewed the plans for the 2 lot sub-division at 3 Ridgeview Drive Section 98, Block 1, Lot 14.3 and found that it is acceptable to the Highway Department.

If you have any further questions feel free to contact me at the above number. Thank you.

TD:ch

